Sunday Masses are livestreamed from Walsingham House via both YouTube and Instagram (on either, simply search BrentwoodCYS), and more details are at www.bcys.net. Sunday Mass for everyone is at 10.30am, and there is also a Youth Mass on Wednesday evenings at 8pm, aimed especially for those aged 13-23, though everyone, naturally, is very welcome online! 

Corpus Christi 

Jesus said to the Jews: ‘I am the living bread which has come down from heaven. Anyone who eats this bread will live for ever; and the bread that I shall give is my flesh, for the life of the world.’ Then the Jews started arguing with one another: ‘How can this man give us his flesh to eat? they said. Jesus replied: ‘I tell you most solemnly, if you do not eat the flesh of the Son of Man and drink his blood, you will not have life in you. Anyone who does eat my flesh and drink my blood has eternal life, and I shall raise him up on the last day. For my flesh is real food and my blood is real drink. He who eats my flesh and drinks my blood lives in me and I live in him. As I, who am sent by the living Father, myself draw life from the Father, so whoever eats me will draw life from me. 58 This is the bread come down from heaven; not like the bread our ancestors ate: they are dead, but anyone who eats this bread will live for ever.’ 

The Solemnity of the Body and Blood of the Lord, which we know also as Corpus Christi, provides a special occasion to consider the gift of the Holy Eucharist, the gift given by Christ to the Church on the night before he died. The gospel is taken from chapter 6 of the Fourth Gospel, a lengthy chapter which presents the multiplication of the loaves and the walking on the water, followed by the words of Jesus and interventions of the Jews concerning the meaning of the first two signs. The verses in today’s reading come towards the end of the chapter, when the words of Jesus clearly focus on the Eucharist. In the Eucharist we receive repeatedly the once-and-for-all gift of the Bread of Life. As Jesus implies, it is unlike anything which preceded it, unlike ‘the bread our ancestors ate’. This bread is the pledge of God’s gift of life, and is best understood in the context of the paschal mystery, the death of Christ and his self-giving to lead us to life. Perhaps this feast may also be an occasion for us to question ourselves about the reverence we show to the Eucharist. The Church encourages us to prepare by prayer to receive both Word and Sacrament, to observe a one-hour fast before Communion (except for those who are infirm), to approach the table of the Lord reverently, to spend time in giving thanks for this extraordinary sacrament, and to show a particular respect and devotion to the Blessed Sacrament reserved in our churches.  
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The Body and Blood of the Lord (A)
 Sunday 14th June 2020 
We are delighted to announce that our church will open for private prayer on Wednesday 17the June. 
Initially the church will open on Wednesdays 11am-2pm, Saturdays 10am – 2pm and Sundays 12noon – 2pm.  At least two stewards must be present in the church throughout the time it is open for prayer. The role is a key aspect of being able to open our churches; the guidance from the Government and our own Bishops is very clear – without stewards, the church cannot be opened.

Thank you to those who have already signed up to serve as “volunteer stewards” to ensure the church can open safely. If you would like to serve as a volunteer, please email Julia at romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org and come along to either of our briefings on Sunday 14th June at 4pm or Wednesday 17th June at 10am in the Church.  A big thank you to those who helped with a deep clean clean of the church in readiness for opening. 
Parish Update

Our parish Covid steering group met again via zoom this week. Arrangements were discussed for the re-opening of the church with consideration to the guidelines issued by the Bishops of England and Wales. Plans for current and future sacramental programmes were reviewed and initial architects plans for the redevelopment of the Community Centre were discussed. 

Along with Fr Dominic, parishioners included Geraldine Ellis, Sarah Gallagher, Nicola Roberts, Joan Murphy, Liz Nicotra, Colin Smith, Emelie Matutina, Annette Bacon, Mark O’Donoghue, John Swallow and Julia Pitkin. Please feel free to contact any member of the group with any concerns or queries. 
Fr Tom is currently in Queens but will hopefully be home again soon. He is continually grateful for all the prayers and good wishes. 
If you have a questions about an administrative matter, or any general enquiry about sacraments  please email the parish office at romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org In case of emergency please email frdominic@dioceseofbrentwood.org or call him on 01277 373959. 
Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler,  Dyllis Dangerfield, Fr Kieran Dodd,

Margaret Harvey, Fr Liam Hayes,  Evelyn Hughes, Fr Tom Jordan,

 Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,  Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Laurent Marie, Bina McCarthy,

 Fr John McKeon, Brendan O’Connor, Jacqueline O’Neill,  Bernadette O’Sullivan, Terry Raftery, Samantha Rowe, Peggy Squires,  Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Stephen Toye, 

Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam,

Donations During this time of the Covid 19 pandemic, a number of parishioners have enquired about online donations to support the continued running of the parish. For those interested more details are available at www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/donations Thank you. 
Family Consecration to the Sacred Heart: Friday 19th is the solemnity of the Sacred Heart. At 10am on Friday an act of consecration to the Sacred Heart for families will be live-streamed (and available to watch later) on the diocese's Marriage and Family Life Facebook page. In the days leading up to this and following, couples from around the diocese will be sharing via the Facebook page their own inspirations for living out their vocation as spouses and parents in the domestic church. Please visit https://www.facebook.com/BrentwoodMandFL/ (you do not need to be signed up to Facebook to access this).
CAFOD Appeal

CAFOD would like to thank the members of the Golden Club for their generous  donation of £100 for the Cafod Coronavirus Appeal. We would also like to thank the Parishioners who donated online – CAFOD.org.uk/coronavirus or in an envelope labelled CAFOD to the parish office. This appeal will be continuing for some time. Thank you once again. 

Thank you The Parish would like to thank Genevieve Geary for the wonderful contribution she has made to the work of the SVP over many years. She has brought friendliness, comfort and support to a great number of people but has now decided it is time to step down. We are truly grateful for all her work. 
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Corpus Christi, Sunday 14th June, 10.30am Mass for Holy Communion children and their families. With a special message from Bishop Alan, and music recorded before lockdown from children’s choirs across the Diocese, this Mass will be celebrated as a children’s Mass, with simplified readings, and intercessions recorded by Holy Communion children. The Mass will be offered for the children and their families. On both YouTube and Instagram we are BrentwoodCYS, and more details of the Mass are at https://bcys.net/events/corpuschristi/ 
The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society (bccs) is unable to host its popular Ascot Ladies’ Lunch this year but is asking for people to get involved in their ‘Hats On for bccs’ event in their homes or gardens at some point on Friday 19th June or over that weekend.  We are asking for families to have a little get-together at home or via an on-line medium, put on their hat or fascinator, raise a glass to absent friends and make a small donation to our fundraising page: https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/Team/Hatsonforbccs  Everyone is welcome to get involved – read more on our website: https://www.bccs.org.uk/fundraising-and-events/all-events/hats-bccs Thank you for your support at this difficult time.  
Lourdes in your Living Room. This “pilgrimage at home” will run from 27th – 31st July. We may not be able to go to Lourdes this year, but we will be doing all we can to bring Lourdes to you. This will include a range of Masses and liturgies for all ages; for young people aged 15+ there will be some specific content, including – amazingly – a way to re-create the 18 hour coach journey from their front room. More details to follow.
